
 
 

 
Minutes, July 5, 2023 Regular Meeting  5:00 p.m. 
The regular meeting of the Derry Township Board of Supervisors was called to order in 
the Municipal Building at 5321 Route 982, Derry, PA at 5:00 p.m. and the Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited.   
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Donald Kepple to adjourn the 
previous meeting. 
Voting:  Donald Kepple-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and David Slifka-yes 
 
Members present were: David Slifka, James Prohaska, and Donald Kepple -
Supervisors; Terry Giannini, Code Enforcement Officer; Samuel Dalfonso, Solicitor; 
Donna Wano, Township Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 

Announcements: 
 

NONE 
 

The meeting was opened to the public for comments: 
 

Betty Jean Smith wants to reinforce the community’s desire to stop Angel’s Light from 
going into the old New Derry Elementary School.  Thanked the supervisors, solicitor and 
Code Enforcement Officer for their time and help. 
 
Yvonne Earhart asked why ordinances are not enforced.  Discussion was held.  
 
Guido Deluca asked to meet with the supervisors face-to-face regarding Horsemans 
Road. 
 
J. D. Green asked about chicken ordinance.  Discussion was held. 
 
Motion was made by Donald Kepple and seconded by James Prohaska to approve 
Minutes of June 6, 2023 and June 15, 2023.   
Voting:  Donald Kepple-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and David Slifka-yes 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Donald Kepple to approve the 
payroll of June 8 and 22, 2023 for payment.   
Voting:  Donald Kepple-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and David Slifka-yes 
 
Motion was made by Donald Kepple and seconded by James Prohaska to approve the 
bills of June 7 and 21, 2023 for payment. 
Voting:  Donald Kepple-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and David Slifka-yes 
 



Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Donald Kepple to approve the 
Treasurer’s Report for June 2023. 
Voting:  Donald Kepple-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and David Slifka-yes 
 
Motion was made by Donald Kepple and seconded by James Prohaska to approve 
Resolution No. 637-2023 regarding the Proposed Halfway House located in New Derry. 
Voting:  Donald Kepple-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and David Slifka-yes 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Donald Kepple to recess until 
Tuesday, August 1, 2023 at 5 p.m. 
Voting:  Donald Kepple-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and David Slifka-yes 
 


